Local 1202 Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 14th, 2018. 12:00 – 12:45 PM
PINZ, Oakdale
I. Call to Order: 12.05 pm
II. Approve Meeting Agenda: Approved
III. Approve Meeting Minutes from 12/13/2017: Approved
IV. President’s Report
a. James Hegstrom was announced as Membership Secretary due to no other nominees during the nomination process. We welcome James as our new Membership Secretary.
b. Discussion was held over the upcoming Contract Rally at the Capital on Tuesday, February 20th from 12:00 to 1:00 on the steps of the capital in St. Paul. Carpooling is available at Woodbury VRS office at 11:30 AM. Let the president, Laura Vitzthum, know if you are interested in carpooling. Email: Laura.Vitzthum@state.mn.us. If you are interested in the event, please RSVP on the MAPE website. If this works into your work schedule over the lunch hour that is great! Some people driving in from the suburbs may need to take a bit of vacation in addition to their lunch break or flex their work hours that day.
c. MAPE Day on the Hill will be held on March 21st at the Capital. Please register by 5 p.m. on March 9th on the MAPE website. Meet in the Rotunda of the Capital Building by 8:30 a.m. Wednesday, March 21st.
V. Election.
a. Same-day nominations for treasurer was called due to no one submitting nominations within the nomination period.
b. Fatai Alowonle was nominated as Treasurer and accepted. Thanks to Clay Passick for his years of service as Treasurer.
VI. Treasurer’s Report: Distributed at Meeting
VII. 2016 Local 1202 Budget: Distributed at Meeting and discussed.
a. Proposed 2018 budget: Discussion was held over increase in dollars in Membership Committee. The increase is due to importance of maintaining and increasing membership due to Janus versus AFSME lawsuit with the Supreme Court. The ramifications of this ruling are that it will put an end to the practice of public sector unions charging agency fees to non-members. Plans for increase in Membership Committee budget, are that Membership Secretary James Hedstrom along with Site Liason’s will approach new employees and fairshare members to increase membership. Examples of use of dollars may include; small incentive token for becoming a new member, membership rally including beverage/food items, retention of current members, and possible lost time expense. If you are interested in being a Site Liason please contact Laura Vitzthum at Laura.Vitzthum@state.mn.us. Currently we have 172 full members at 65% and would like to increase this percentage.
b. Debate new budget: no disagreement or amendments to the proposed budget.
c. Vote on new budget: new budget was passed.
VIII. Adjourn: 12:35 p.m.
IX. Next meeting will be held April 11th at Bonfire in Woodbury.

